


ANALYSIS 
 
 
I: Executive Officers Summary: 
 
During the original hearing on the District, the Commission provided direction to the Heffernan 
Memorial Healthcare District to prepare or cause to be prepared a MSR/SAP within 120 days or a 
reasonable time thereafter as determined acceptable to the Executive Officer. 
 
Following the hearing, several e-mail communications ensued between the Executive Officer and 
Eduardo Rivera, the Attorney representing the District.  The culmination of that correspondence 
resulted in the District asking the Executive Officer to provide some consultant names and costs 
estimates. Eventually the District asked that LAFCO retain a consultant, mutually agreed to between 
the LAFCO Executive Officer and Attorney Eduardo Rivera. 
 
The Executive Officer subsequently entered into a contract with Bob Braitman of Braitman and 
Associates to prepare the MSR/SAP for the HMHD on behalf of LAFCO. 
 
That effort commenced in early January and at this time is in process.  It is expected that the full report 
(MRS/SAP) will be ready for consideration by the Commission at its May hearing. 
 
 
II: Recommendation of the Executive Officer: 
 
At this time the Executive Officer is simply reporting on the progress of the HMHD MSR/SAP. No 
recommendation is given or action being requested.  However, as always, if the Commission has 
questions please direct them to the Executive Officer.  
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